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NOLA DICKSON 
 
 
 

The Executive and Council Members of Australian Church Women NSW Unit, wish to 

acknowledge Nola’s dedicated contribution to this organization. 

 

Nola joined ACW in 1988 as an Associate Member, later becoming 

 a Presbyterian Representative on the NSW State Unit Council.  She has served on 

NSW State Unit Executive as Newsette Manager,  

NSW Ecumenical Council Representative, and President from 2010-2012. 

 Nola served as National Treasurer (2003-2005).  

        In her roles within ACW Nola has shown herself to be an accomplished  

             presenter of the Word in both public and Council meetings. 

 

On the occasion of her retirement from ACW NSW State Unit Council Inc, 

our very best wishes and prayers will be with her, that her future days  

will be secure in the knowledge of God’s love. 

 

 
 
 

………………………. …………………….. 
 

Pamela Freeman,  Elizabeth McEwen 
President Secretary 
 
21st November, 2016 


